These minutes may be amended at a future hearing. Any changes will be included in the minutes of that meeting.



Town of Hebron PO Box 188 Hebron, NH 03241 Phone: 603-744-2631 execassist@hebronnh.org

Hebron Beach Committee

Minutes of Meeting November 15, 2018

Beach Committee Members Present: Cindy Newton (Chair), Alan Baker, (Member) Edward Holbert, (Member), Stan Newton, (Member) Jim Whitaker (Member) and Carol Bears (Secretary).

Absent: Patrick Moriarty (Select Board Representative),

Time Convened: 7:03 p.m. **Time Adjourned:** 8:42 p.m.

Next Meeting: TBD

The meeting was called to order by Cindy Newton at 7:03 PM.

Stan Newton went over the minutes of the May 11, 2018 meeting as they were only handwritten. Stan will pass on the handwritten minutes to the secretary to be typed and put on the town website. Edward Holbert made a motion to approve the minutes of May 11, 2018 and was seconded by Alan Baker. The motion passed in the affirmative.

Old Business:

There were some complaints that the beach didn't look very clean and some of the people wanted to know why spring cleanup wasn't advertised as they wanted to help. A motion was made by Cindy Newton that next year the cleanup weekend will be the Saturday of Memorial Weekend with Sunday as a backup date in case of bad weather. This was seconded by Ed Holbert and the motion passed in the affirmative.

Ed Holbert talked about the new swim lines were put out. There are connected in one long line and is easier to roll in to store for the winter.

The erosion problems were discussed and since the lake had been lowered it might address the problem.

New Business:

There needs to be a new sign to reflect that only the town beach grills can be used by the public and others cannot be brought on to the beach.

The new signs for the beach are being stored in at the old fire house and will need to be put up on cleanup weekend next year.

Fall cleanup did not get down because the leaves were still on the trees when the snow arrived. This will be part of the spring cleanup weekend.

These minutes may be amended at a future hearing. Any changes will be included in the minutes of that meeting.

Cindy indicated that the budget needed to be prepared for 18 months as the Town voted to change the fiscal year to June 30th. This will be just for the time period of January 1, 2019 through June 30, 2020. After much discussion it was decided that the budget wouldn't need to be increased by much. This will be as follows:

Attendant	5,300.00
Secretary	100.00
Repairs & Maintenance	1,475.00
Restroom	2,000.00
Solid Waste	400.00
Beach Permits	225.00
Total	9,500.00

At motion was made by Cindy Newton to approve the budget discussed. The motion was seconded by Jim Whitaker. The motion passed in the affirmative.

There was just over \$600.00 left from this year's budget and it was decided that is would go towards another picnic table or another bench. Alan was going to ask Karen Corliss about ordering this for the town.

There was some discussion about putting in a swing set for the kids at the beach. Alan was going to talk with the Selectmen about this and if it was recommended then it would need to be added to the budget for next year.

With no further business Ed Holbert made a motion to adjourn at 8:42 PM, seconded by Alan Bakert. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted:

Carol A. Bears, Secretary